
Dear Highway Friends, 

By the time this letter is published I will have com- 

pleted by D.V.B.S. work for this summer. It has been a 

privilege to work with our boys and girls again this year, 

and to see many of the Junior and Junior High group make 

decisions for Christ. 

Just before Beulah we completed 8 months of pastoral 

work in the Free Will Baptist Church, Linneus, Maine. 

God helped us all through the winter months and we saw 

those who were new in the Canaan Land experience grow 

and rejoice in their Saviour and Sanctifier. 

During the last two months of our ministry there, 

God came in a gracious way as we saw men, women, and 

young people weep their way to God for pardon. The cry 

of new-born babies in Christ caused the hearts of those 

who had prayed earnestly with great burden to rejoice. 

Prior to this, two all night prayer meetings were held and 

special efforts in fasting and prayer were launched. 

Entire families were changed and new family altars erect- 

ed. Such conviction fell that some spent restless nights 

and one women arose and renewed her covenant with God. 

One scene which was touching was on Children’s Day 

when, during the invitation, a mother stepped forward and 

stood by the altar waiting for her twelve year old daughter 

to join her, and together they accepted Christ. 

At the close of our ministry, we witnessed a glorious 

baptism when several candidates followed their Lord in 

this ordinance. Rev. Neil Rice and Rev. C. F. Anderson, 

Christian Missionary Alliance pastor of Houlton, who also 

had candidates, assisted us. When the invitation was ex- 

tended, several others were so moved upon by the Spirit 

of God, that they too followed their Lord in baptism. An 

invitation was given to any who would like to be saved 

and a young couple knelt on the beach and were reclaimed. 

They too followed their Lord in baptism. As prayer was 

offered for this young couple asking God to shower His 

blessing upon them, the windows of Heaven opened and 

showers of rain came down upon us which seemed to be 

typical of the showers of blessing descending from 

Heaven on many hearts. The service came to a glorious 

climax by the singing of “Showers of Blessing.” Some who 

have been saved for many years said: “It is the most 

glorious baptism we have ever seen.” 

To God be the praise and Glory! He hath done great 

things for us, whereof we are glad. 

Our farewell service was a blessed one as many 

sought pardon and cleansing. 

A farewell party was given us and we received a 

wonderful purse of money, for which we praise the Lord. 

We found many wonderful people in this part of God’s 

vineyard and were privileged to make our home with a 

wonderful Christian Couple. Theirs was a rich fellowship 

we shall always remember. 

Truly God has given us mothers, fathers, brothers and 

sisters, and we are thankful for Christian Fellowship 

which is ours “all because of Calvary.” 

There is a good group of staunch holiness people in 

Linneus and let us pray that God will continue to keep the 

work of Holiness there. 

We were so glad many were able to attend Beulah 

and Riverside Camp meetings. 

Pray for us as we launch out in evangelistic work this 

year. We need your prayer support so much. 

Yours for Holiness, 

Sheila Graham. 

TO PASTORS AND CHURCH TREASURERS 

All departments of denominational work are in dire 

need of financial support. More than three months of 

the new church year have passed. Very little money is 

received during the summer months but expenses of the 

various departments must be met. Our Alliance Super- 

intendent has assumed his new duties, missionaries at home 

and on the foreign field have been working through the 

summer months, and Bethany Bible College has opened its 

doors for another year with a full staff reporting for duty. 

These workers are worthy of our support, but payment 

of their salaries is possible only when churches make 

regular budget payments. Will you check to see if the 

first quarter’s payment has been made, and if not, have 

it forwarded at once. Treasurers of various departments 

are: 

General Fund and Superintendent’s Salary: Rev. N. E. 

Trafton, Barker’s Point, N. B. 

Bethany Bible College: Rev. J. A. Stevens, Yarmouth, 

N. S. 

Home Missions: Rev. W. L. Fernley, 51 Carleton St., 

St. John, N. B. 

Foreign Missions: Rev. 8. E. Cameron, Perth, N. B. 

Let us give now that the work may go on! 

Abnouncing 

HOME MISSION SUNDAY 

October 9th 
® A Staggering Number of Home Mission Opportunities! 

@ New Plans for a Doubled Home Mission Program—At Greatly Reduced Cost! 

® Please plan for a Great Home Mission Day in Your Church with increased 
Prayer and Financial Support. 

The King’s Highway


